November 17, 2020

Petroteq Energy Signs Non-Exclusive
Multi-Site License for Petroteq's Oil Sands
Technology
Company Retains All Technology and Improvements Plus 5% Royalty on Production
SHERMAN OAKS, CA / ACCESSWIRE / November 17, 2020 /Petroteq Energy Inc.
("Petroteq" or the "Company") (TSXV:PQE)(OTC PINK:PQEFF)(FSE:PQCF), an integrated
oil company focused on the development and implementation of its proprietary oil-extraction
technologies, today announced that Greenfield Energy LLC ("Greenfield") has executed a
non-exclusive, multi-site license with Petroteq (the "License"). Pursuant to the terms of the
License, the License has been granted in consideration for the funding that Greenfield has
provided to date in respect of the upgrades to Petroteq's existing oil sands plant at Asphalt
Ridge, Utah (the "POSP") being US$1,500,000, and a further US$500,000 to be invested by
Greenfield into the POSP within 20 days. Greenfield is a 50/50 joint venture between TomCo
Energy plc (AIM: TOM) ("TomCo") and Valkor LLC ("Valkor").
The License will allow Greenfield to use Petroteq's oil sands technology, which includes
Petroteq's processes for the recovery of oil from oil sands, patents, other intellectual property
and know-how, in any future oil sands plants built by Greenfield in the United States. The
License also clarifies the ownership of any intellectual property developed as a result of the
POSP upgrade and associated trials or otherwise developed by Greenfield in the future. Any
such intellectual property will be the property of Petroteq and pursuant to the License,
Petroteq will grant Greenfield the ability to utilise such intellectual property, together with any
additional intellectual property developed by Petroteq, in accordance with the terms of the
License.
For any future oil sands plants built by Greenfield utilizing the License, Greenfield will pay
Petroteq a 5% royalty of net revenues received from oil products produced from oil sand
resources.
As announced by TomCo on September 16, 2020, the board of TomCo believes that the
Pre-FEED (Front-End Engineering and Design) Report prepared by Crosstrails Engineering
LLC, a subsidiary of Valkor, provides a high level of confidence that the processes being
utilised at the POSP can be scaled up to enable commercial production of 10,000 barrels of
oil per day ("bopd") from a single site. Proof of commerciality though is subject to the
successful completion of the upgrade works to the POSP, that are currently being completed
prior to its restart, and the associated trials to demonstrate the commerciality of the
processes used in Petroteq's Clean Oil Recovery Technology ("CORT") process and the
identification and securing of a suitable site for a commercial scale plant. Greenfield believes
that a combination of the License and know how being developed through the POSP
upgrades and associated trials, may put Greenfield in a position to develop its own
commercial scale oil sands plant, subject to securing a suitable location and funding.

Work is being undertaken by Greenfield pursuant to the work order originally between Valkor
and Petroteq that has been assigned to Greenfield, under which Greenfield has taken over
the management and operations of the POSP. Work to upgrade the capacity and improve
the reliability of the POSP is progressing as planned, with the restart of the POSP expected
the week of November 30, 2020. Once the POSP has been restarted, Petroteq intends to
undertake a series of associated tests and trials, to be verified by an independent third party,
to demonstrate both the commerciality of the CORT process and validate the proposed
design for the commercial scale plant, thereby enabling Greenfield to move forward with the
final FEED report for a 10,000 bopd plant.
In addition, following the restart of the POSP, Greenfield intends to start working with
Quadrise, regarding a trial of Quadrise's MSAR® technology at the POSP. This will initially
comprise the supply of oil samples produced by the POSP to Quadrise to enable them to
undertake test work in the United Kingdom to finalise the required MSAR® formulations,
before the planned on-site demonstration trial to produce approximately 600 barrels (100
tonnes) of MSAR® which is intended to be undertaken during Q1 2021.
George Stapleton, Petroteq's COO, commented "We appreciate the confidence shown by
Greenfield in Petroteq's CORT process for the extraction of heavy oil from oil sands and look
forward to supporting the FEED and detailed design for Greenfield's proposed initial 10,000
bopd facility. We are hopeful that once the commerciality of the CORT Process has been
independently verified, Petroteq will be in a position to license its oil sands technology to
other operators."
About Petroteq Energy Inc.
Petroteq is a clean technology company focused on the development, implementation and
licensing of a patented, environmentally safe and sustainable technology for the extraction
and reclamation of heavy oil and bitumen from oil sands and mineable oil deposits. Petroteq
is currently focused on developing its oil sands resources at Asphalt Ridge and upgrading
production capacity at its heavy oil extraction facility located near Vernal, Utah.
Petroteq believes that its technology can produce a relatively sweet heavy crude oil from
deposits of oil sands at Asphalt Ridge without requiring the use of water, and therefore
without generating wastewater which would otherwise require the use of other treatment or
disposal facilities which could be harmful to the environment. Petroteq's process is intended
to be a more environmentally friendly extraction technology that leaves clean residual sand
that can be returned to the environment, without the use of tailings ponds or further
remediation.
For more information, visit www.Petroteq.energy.
Forward-Looking Statements
Certain statements contained in this press release contain forward-looking statements within
the meaning of the U.S. and Canadian securities laws. Words such as "may," "would,"
"could," "should," "potential," "will," "seek," "intend," "plan," "anticipate," "believe," "estimate,"
"expect" and similar expressions as they relate to the Company are intended to identify
forward-looking information, including: Greenfield investing a further US$500,000 into the
POSP within 20 days pursuant to the License; the commerciality and production (including

bopd) from the POSP; the restart of the POSP the week of November 30, 2020; Petroteq
intending to undertake a series of associated tests and trials, to be verified by an
independent third party, to demonstrate both the commerciality of the CORT process and
validate the proposed design for the commercial scale plant; Greenfield moving forward with
a final FEED report for a 10,000 bopd plant; the intended work, and timing thereof, by
Quadrise; and the design for Greenfield's proposed initial 10,000 bopd facility. Readers are
cautioned that there is no certainty that it will be commercially viable to produce any portion
of the resources. All statements other than statements of historical fact may be forwardlooking information. Such statements reflect the Company's current views and intentions
with respect to future events, based on information available to the Company, and are
subject to certain risks, uncertainties and assumptions, including, without limitation: the
Company and its partners having the resources and services available to continue and
complete work on its plant; equipment required to restart the plant being delivered on time;
and the plant producing as expected. Material factors or assumptions were applied in
providing forward-looking information. While forward-looking statements are based on data,
assumptions and analyses that the Company believes are reasonable under the
circumstances, whether actual results, performance or developments will meet the
Company's expectations and predictions depends on a number of risks and uncertainties
that could cause the actual results, performance and financial condition of the Company to
differ materially from its expectations. Certain of the "risk factors" that could cause actual
results to differ materially from the Company's forward-looking statements in this press
release include, without limitation: uncertainties inherent in the estimation of resources,
including whether any reserves will ever be attributed to the Company's properties; since the
Company's extraction technology is proprietary, is not widely used in the industry, and has
not been used in consistent commercial production, the Company's bitumen resources are
classified as a contingent resource because they are not currently considered to be
commercially recoverable; full scale commercial production may engender public opposition;
the Company cannot be certain that its bitumen resources will be economically producible
and thus cannot be classified as proved or probable reserves in accordance with applicable
securities laws; changes in laws or regulations; the ability to implement business strategies
or to pursue business opportunities, whether for economic or other reasons; status of the
world oil markets, oil prices and price volatility; oil pricing; state of capital markets and the
ability of the Company to raise capital; litigation; the commercial and economic viability of
the Company's oil sands hydrocarbon extraction technology, and other proprietary
technologies developed or licensed by the Company or its subsidiaries, which currently are
of an experimental nature and have not been used at full capacity for an extended period of
time; reliance on suppliers, contractors, consultants and key personnel; the ability of the
Company to maintain its mineral lease holdings; potential failure of the Company's business
plans or model; the nature of oil and gas production and oil sands mining, extraction and
production; uncertainties in exploration and drilling for oil, gas and other hydrocarbonbearing substances; unanticipated costs and expenses, availability of financing and other
capital; potential damage to or destruction of property, loss of life and environmental
damage; risks associated with compliance with environmental protection laws and
regulations; uninsurable or uninsured risks; potential conflicts of interest of officers and
directors; risks related to COVID-19 including various recommendations, orders and
measures of governmental authorities to try to limit the pandemic, including travel
restrictions, border closures, non-essential business closures, quarantines, self-isolations,
shelters-in-place and social distancing, disruptions to markets, economic activity, financing,
supply chains and sales channels, and a deterioration of general economic conditions

including a possible national or global recession; and other general economic, market and
business conditions and factors, including the risk factors discussed or referred to in the
Company's disclosure documents, filed with United States Securities and Exchange
Commission and available at www.sec.gov (including, without limitation, its most recent
annual report on Form 10-K under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended), and
with the securities regulatory authorities in certain provinces of Canada and available at
www.sedar.com.
Should any factor affect the Company in an unexpected manner, or should assumptions
underlying the forward- looking information prove incorrect, the actual results or events may
differ materially from the results or events predicted. Any such forward-looking information is
expressly qualified in its entirety by this cautionary statement. Moreover, the Company does
not assume responsibility for the accuracy or completeness of such forward-looking
information. The forward-looking information included in this press release is made as of the
date of this press release, and the Company undertakes no obligation to publicly update or
revise any forward-looking information, other than as required by applicable law.
The securities referred to in this news release have not been, nor will they be, registered
under the United States Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and may not be offered or sold
within the United States or to, or for the account or benefit of, U.S. persons absent U.S.
registration or an applicable exemption from the U.S. registration requirements. This news
release does not constitute an offer for sale of securities, nor a solicitation for offers to buy
any securities. Any public offering of securities in the United States must be made by means
of a prospectus containing detailed information about the company and management, as well
as financial statements.
Neither TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Services Provider (as that term is defined
in policies of the TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy or
accuracy of this release.
CONTACT INFORMATION
Petroteq Energy Inc.
Alex Blyumkin
Executive Chairman
Tel: (800) 979-1897
SOURCE: Petroteq Energy Inc.

View source version on accesswire.com:
https://www.accesswire.com/617054/Petroteq-Energy-Signs-Non-Exclusive-Multi-SiteLicense-for-Petroteqs-Oil-Sands-Technology

